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October 6, 2020

Jeff Bezos
Founder, Blue Origin, LLC
8082 Space Commerce Way 
Merritt Island, FL 32953

Dear Mr. Bezos,

First, we would like to thank you for choosing Brevard County to house the manufacturing facility for your company’s next generation of rockets.  As I am sure you realize, residents of Brevard County are unmatched in their skill and dedication in the field of space exploration, and rocket science in particular.  There is no place on Earth that has done more in furtherance of this field of technology, and it is indeed exciting that we will retain this leadership for decades to come.

That said, as you are aware, your new rocket manufacturing facility is being built on the backs of these very residents through an incentive agreement which awards your company $8 million in County tax revenue.  It is now clear that you will be using these funds to build this facility on wetlands.  The citizens of Brevard County have spent millions of dollars to protect wetlands.  Additionally, the County has often denied local developers the opportunity to develop on wetlands, leading to reduced individual wealth as well as a reduction in ad valorem revenue.  

As such, we find it extremely disconcerting that the County’s incentive is essentially being used to destroy wetlands within Brevard County.  We ask that you consider returning the $8 million cash incentive to Brevard County, perhaps in furtherance of local preservation efforts.  While this $8 million represents about 0.005% of your personal wealth, it has the potential to have a large impact on our community at a difficult time.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
It is our understanding that you care deeply about the environment.  Your leadership as CEO of Amazon in reportedly ordering 100,000 electric vehicles from Rivian Automotive, a company founded in Brevard County, is just one example of this.  Therefore, investing in local environmental efforts would seem to be consistent with your goals.

Should you be interested in exploring this option, please contact our County Manager, Frank Abbate, by phone at (321)633-2001 or by email at Frank.Abbate@BrevardFL.Gov.


Sincerely,

_________________
Bryan Lober, Chair
As ratified by the Brevard County Board of County Commissioners on October 6, 2020
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